
Star Prairie Fish & Game Association June Meeting Minutes 
Monday June 16, 2014 –Don Madsen’s on Cedar Lake 

 
 

The June meeting of SPF&G was called to order at 6:45 pm by Vice President Magoon.      
The Secretary’s report was approved   The Treasurer’s report was approved. 
                             
Thank You’s:    To :    
                           From :   Ryan Fitzgerald – scholarship, Richardson’s Sportsmans club,  
        Wisconsin Conservation Congress      
                                   
Meeting Guests :   Dave with Jerry Lachman                                                                   
Attendance :  20 members + 1 guest 
 
New Members :    
 
Committee Reports: 

1. Duck Race:  The bridge will be out, an alternate plan for duck release is needed. 
2. Buck’s Night:  25 guns have been purchased for bar display raffle ticket sales.  

There will be a cash incentive program for tavern employees selling tickets.  The 
Dec 8th Packer game prize has been purchased. 

3. Fisheries/Habitat:  The McMurtrie prairie site has been prepped, planting is 
planned for late June.    The trails will be mowed and parking lot leveled before 
the open house on Sunday July 13.  

4. Outreach/Youth:  A $200 donation to the Unity Kids fishing contest has been 
made.   The annual PF/Warden Youth hunt will be held on Oct 4th, the location 
may change this year. 

5. Senior Pontoon Ride:  The date is set for Wed.  June 18th with a rain date of the 
19th.  Rides begin at 1:00 with the meal to follow.   Members should meet at River 
Island park at noon. 

6. Special Events :   Tabled. 
7. Membership Report: The club has 37 members that have paid the $60 

membership fee for 2014.    
 

Old Business/New Business:  
 

1. Jon Bush and Craig Warren provided the June meal.  Terry Z has volunteered for 
July. 

2.  Dan Cain contacted Brian Headlee on support for the NR high school trap team.   
Setting up an endowment fund is still an option for our support of local high 
school trap teams.      

3. The Stuart Nelson memorial stone will be placed at McMurtrie by July 13th  The 
club will construct a suitable base for the stone   Bob Williams is heading the 
project.                                                                                                                          



4. The July 21st  meeting will be a special recruitment event to be held at the Willow 
River Rod & Gun club.  Members are requested to invite a guest as a potential new 
member.  There will be trap shooting available for members and guests. 

5. Support for a invasive species boat wash station at the north public landing on 
Cedar Lake was discussed.   

6. Club Liability insurance has been paid, the tax report has been completed 
7. Erv Erickson won the attendance prize of $100.  The July drawing will be for $20.    
 
 
  The next meeting of the SPF&GA is scheduled for Monday July 21, 2014 with 
the 6:00 pm social hour and the 7:00 pm regular meeting at the Willow River 
Rod & Gun club.    In the event of bad weather, the meeting will be moved to 
Don Madsen’s  
 

 
      With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.    
     
                                                                              
                          Respectfully submitted: Mike Kelly (Secretary) 


